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	FOR DECISION


1.
Purpose of Report / Summary:


To confirm the City of Salford Tree Preservation Order No 295 (2004), land to the rear of Cavendish Road, Salford M7.

2. Recommendations

That the preservation order be confirmed.

3. Routing:

To the Planning and Transport Regulatory Panel for confirmation.

4. Implications:

4.1 Resources (Finance/Staffing)

No implications

4.2 Performance Review


No implications
4.3 Environmental


Maintenance and tree cover in the City
4.4 Equal Opportunities


No implications
4.5 Community Strategy


No implications

5. Background:

The site is situated to the rear of properties on Cavendish Road, Salford M7, adjacent to the city boundary shared with Bury MBC.  A number of trees were felled in January 2004.  The City’s Arboricultural Officer has inspected the trees and is of the opinion that they make a significant contribution to the amenity of the area and constitute an important woodland for the area.  Therefore, the trees were provisionally protected.
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6. Details:

The City of Salford Tree Preservation Order 295 (2004) provisionally protects woodland to the rear of Cavendish Road, Salford M7.  The woodland comprises various species of trees which have an average height of approx. 15m.  They have a high site amenity value and a high visual impact.  The trees provide a backdrop to the properties on Cavendish Road and for the properties in Bury on Albert Avenue and can be seen for quite some distance above the houses.

I have received one letter of objection from a prospective developer who is proposing to construct a communal medical center on part of the site.  A preliminary tree survey has been submitted with the objection letter which indicates the condition and amenity value of the trees which are in the immediate vicinity of the development site. 

I have also received two letters of support for the Order from local residents.

The objector has requested that we consider a ‘holding objection’ in order to allow for time to establish dialogue with the City Council with regard to the proposed development and to allow for a further tree survey to be carried out with the aim of developing a woodland management plan for the site.  

The confirmation of this Tree Preservation Order will not prevent development of the site if a suitable proposal is submitted and agreed.  It will, however, ensure that the removal of trees, if any, to make way for development will be given significant weight in the determination of any application.  The confirmation of the Order will also ensure the protection of all the trees within the wider woodland.  

I recommend that Tree Preservation Order No. 295 (2004) be confirmed.  



















